



ITCHINGFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 30th January 2017
Present:

Cllr Penny Simpson - Chairman
Cllr Victoria Barrett

Cllr Sanjeev Joshi

Cllr Brian O'Connor

Cllr Alan Peers
Cllr James Sheppard

Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones
The Clerk Jan Critchley
District Cllr Patricia Youtan

District Cllr Stuart Ritchie
1
Apologies for Absence - were received from Cllr Nigel Currie and County Cllr Amanda Jupp.

The Chairman said that it is with great regret that she accepts the resignation of Cllr Dawn Armstrong

who had written to the Chairman to say that unfortunately she is resigning as a Parish Councillor due


to personal circumstances.  The Clerk to write to Dawn to offer our thanks for her services and support

to the Parish Council.                                                                                                                                           Action
2
Minutes of the last Meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting were approved, accepted and signed by the Chairman.
3
Matters arising from the Minutes

1. Minute 159.1 Operation Watershed.  Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones reported that he has met with 

Tom Elphick of Landbuild, John Storey of Edburton and Mark Stokes of Balfour Beatty to explain


the work that needs to be done following the specifications that they had all received from the Clerk.


We are now awaiting quotes.                                                                                                                              Action

2.  Minute 159.2  Seminar on Neighbourhood Planning.  This will be discussed later.



3,  Minute 159.3 Red K6 Kiosk.  The Chairman reported that she has now written to David Heritage


to explain the situation with regard to the red K6 Kiosk.






 
4
Traffic Calming and Traffic Survey
1.  Minute 160:1 Traffic Survey.  The Chairman reported that she will be meeting Paul Allen this week 
to discuss traffic calming and the forthcoming Traffic Survey.                                                                          Action
2.  Minute 160:2 Traffic Survey.  The Clerk confirmed that we do not have to obtain permission from the

WSCC to carry out a Traffic Survey, however the company carrying out the Traffic Survey should notify

the WSCC when the equipment is placed on the highway.  The Clerk to write when the date of the Traffic

Survey has been agreed.                                 





                             Action                                                                     
2.  Minute 160:3 Traffic Calming – Gateways and Signs work.  The Clerk said that she has been informed 
by Chris Stark of WSCC Highways that the work that the WSCC are required to carry out following the 
installation of the gateways will be done by the end of March 2017.



               Action

                                                                                                                               
5
Open Session for Members of the Public. 

Mr. David Exwood addressed the Parish Council and said that he had attended the meeting this evening

as his Planning Application was going to be discussed and therefore would like to be able to answer any 

questions that the Councillors may have regarding his application.  With regard to any drainage issues 

relating to the application, David said that he would meet with Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones.                         Action
6
Planning Applications

1.  New Applications

DC/16/2567 - Mr. Duncan Jagger, Twigs, Bashurst Hill, Itchingfield, West Sussex - Retrospective


planning consent application for: 1) Oak framed pergola on southern elevation of site. 2) Erection 


of black painted 
metal estate fencing within site and 3) formation of earth bund approximately 


0.69m high adjacent to the stream within front curtilage.

1)Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections to the pergola.  


2)Itchingfield Parish Council does object to the position of the fence as the applicant has acquired 


West Sussex County Council land to erect it and thus there are parts of the fence which protrudes 


beyond the boundary of the property.


3) Itchingfield Parish Council objects to the bund as the strip of land in question could potentially 


deflect flood waters into neighbouring properties to cause flooding to other properties.  Also


Itchingfield Parish Council request that HDC Planning checks the ownership of land where the proposed

bund is to be sited.  Does it belong to the applicant or does this land belong to the West Sussex County 

Council.


DC/16/2568 - Mr. Duncan Jagger, Twigs, Bashurst Hill, Itchingfield, West Sussex - 


Retrospective planning consent application for tarmacking an existing parking lay-by 


between the stream and the adopted highway.


Itchingfield Parish Council objects to this tarmacking as it is an extension of the highway. 


 Itchingfield Parish Council believes that the West Sussex County Council is also objecting to it.

DC/17/0162 - Mr. David Exwood, Sopers Cottage, Westons Farm, Westons Hill, Itchingfield, 


West Sussex - Application for the change of use of farm building storage and to replace the 


tin roof of the building, (area 1), change of use and conversion of 60 square metres of farm 


storage use to a café with preparation area and fenestration changes, (area 2), provide 2 new 


build links to connect the existing buildings to form a U shape, (areas 3 & 4) and provision of 


toilets.


Itchingfield Parish Council recommend for approval.


The Parish Clerk to write to HDC Planning Department with the above representations.

               Action
7
Chairman’s Announcements


1.  With regard to the damaged fingerpost the bottom of Westons Hill, the Clerk informed the


Chairman that the police had written so say that no-one had reported the incident so there would be no 
way of claiming from the person responsible for the damage.  The Chairman requested that the Clerk 
ask the WSCC Highways Department whether they have picked up the damaged fingerpost arms.  
The main post to be stored by David Exwood who lives nearby.


The Clerk to contact our insurance company with regards to making a claim.                                                  Action
 
8
Neighbourhood Development Plan 

1.  Seminar on Neighbourhood Planning at HDC.  This was attended by Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones

and Ian Walker, Chairman of the Itchingfield Parish Council Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group.


Cllr Matthew Treasure –Jones gave the following report:


About 100 people attended the Seminar which was held at HDC on 25th January 2017.  The parishes who


currently have plans are all at different stages.  Barbara Childs gave an informative speech about what


the parishes need to be doing and that HDC realise that it is getting harder to do these Neighbourhood 


Plans.  The key points were about developable land and about focusing on land allocation.  All sites that

are allocated must be robust  The Seminar proved just how much work we still have to do.  These 

Neighbourhood Plans will be for the next 15-20 years.  Norman Kwan is our Neighbourhood Plan contact 

at HDC.  There will be another Seminar in 6 months time. 

The Gypsy Policy was mentioned by Chris Lyons at the Seminar.  He said that HDC are waiting for more 

sites to come forward from other parishes. It was considered that this was unlikely and a weak response.   

2.  HDC need to go back on their response to our letter from Cornerstones.  It was proposed that a letter

should be sent out to other parish clerks at Billlingshurst, Rudgwick, Warnham and Shipley.                        Action

District Cllr Patricia Youtan said she will talk to other parishes who are affected by the issue of gypsy
sites.









                           Action
2.  The Chairman reported that the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group are working hard and there will 

be an Open Public Meeting on 17th February 2017 in the Village Hall starting at 7.30pm,  This Planning 

meeting will also be coupled with Speeding Issues in the village.

9
Report by County and District Councillors 

County Cllr Amanda Jupp sent this report in her absence:
1. With regard to the two planning applications for Twigs DC/2567/16 and DC/2568/16, there was

a response from Strategic Planning Highways which stated that they did not offer an objection 


even though the works have been undertaken within the publicly maintainable highway.  It 

does advise that permission to work and construct any such hard standing within the public 

highway requires a WSCC licence.  Chris Stark emailed me last Friday to say that 

“following further discussion between officers we believe that permission to construct the

hard standing should not be given and that we will seek legal enforcement action to have the 

area returned to verge.  We will however, consider a VCO (vehicle cross over) application (for 

a licence) on its own merits as and when an application is  received”. 

I understand that Chris Stark will be writing to Madeleine Hartley to inform her of this.

District Cllr Stuart Ritchie gave the following report:
1..
Stuart said that he and Patricia objected to the Twigs application and it has been turned down.


It is now going to appeal.

2.
Stuart updated the Parish Council on HDC's finances.  

District Cllr Patricia Youtan gave the following report:
1.
As the litter in the village is so bad at the moment we should get Environmental Services to clear

it.

10
Barns Green Development Fund Projects


Cllr Victoria Barrett gave the following report:
1. Barns Green Sports and Social Club Project:  Many meetings were held before Christmas.  

              The Club now has details of the Sports England funding. 


2. The Development Fund will need to get professional advice on Projects going forward.

        The Parish Cllrs all agreed to this.                                                                                              Action
11
Accounts for Payment

1.  Accounts


There were eight payments.  

 £22.00 to Orange Home UK in respect of the Internet Service for January 2017.  £36.00 to Barns


Green and Itchingfield Village Hall in respect of the Neighbourhood Steering Group meeting on

12th December 2016 and the Parish Council Meeting on 19th December 2016.    £17.23 to Southern 

Electric in respect of the maintenance account for Q3 2016.  £74.99 to Staples in respect of stationery.

£4,217.18 to Action in rural Sussex in respect of the Neighbourhood Plan Survey costs.  £147.98 to 

Staples in respect of stationery. £882.32 to the Clerk consisting of £794.11 salary for January 2017 
and £88.21 expenses and £1,265.79 to HMRC in respect of Employers Tax and Employees Tax and
NI for October, November and December 2016
12
Correspondence 

There was no correspondence that required actioning.
13
Ancient Woodland


The Chairman reported that she had had a meeting with Lee Goossens.  On our behalf, he has now got rid 

of the Fencing, which was in poor condition, between the Ancient Woodland and the Orchard and cleared 

some undergrowth.  He intends to plant more trees on his land perhaps to link up with the ancient 

woodland.   It was decided to have a sub-Committee to manage and oversee the Ancient Woodland 

going forward.
                                                                                                                                             Action

It maybe a good idea to join the Woodland Trust. 


It was decided that some signs should go up because people living in Ashmiles do not realise that the


Orchard belongs to the Parish Council.


The Chairman asked the Councillors to have a walk through the Ancient Woodland and report back 



with their comments at the next Parish Council meeting in February.
14
Police Matters/Highways/Emergency Planning/Litter

Police Matters - nothing to report.

Highways - 

1.   The Clerk to write to Southwater Parish Council to ask whether the Parish Council has                          Action

 submitted anything under Operation Watershed to address the flooding issue at Dog Barking Bend.

2.   Cllr Brian O'Connor reported that he has topped up the grit bins.  However, he said that the grit


and salt stored at Sumners is not in a great condition as it is not very well protected.

3.   Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones reported that there is a water leak in a pipe outside the main door


of the Village Hall. The pipe needs to be replaced.  He said this will need to be reported to the 


Village Hall Committee.  








            Action

4.   Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones also reported that the hedge belonging to Bower House, on the


corner of Cross Lane at the junction with Trout Lane, needs to be trimmed.  The Clerk to send a                  Action


standard letter to the owner Ms. Townley.

5.    Matt reported that there is an issue with a culvert at the entrance to Kingfisher Farm.  The Clerk

to check with Parish On-line as to the culvert reference so this can then be reported to Chris Stark at 

 
WSCC.                                                                                                                                                              Action

Emergency Planning - nothing to report.

Litter Warden - The Clerk had put a poster up in the Notice Boards and still needed to put an advert in


the BIG MAG advertising for a new Litter Warden.  


It was reported that there is a lot of litter in New Road and Woodale Lane, Billingshurst.  The Clerk to


write to the Clerk of Billingshurst Parish Council with regard to their litter policy.                                       Action




.                                                                                                   
15
Any Other Business
1.
The Clerk to advertise the Casual Vacancy and put this on next month's agenda.                            Action
16
Date of Next Meeting - Monday 27th February 2017.
 
There being no other business the meeting finished at 9.35 pm.

